
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 20th August 2012 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), T Casswell, H Barratt, M Shineton, D Walsh, R Bunn, A Parsons, R Abbiss.

Parishioners: 0

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

0)
Public participation:

No public present.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllr S Steed (personal commitments). RESOLVED to accept apologies.

2)
Declaration of Interests: 
The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.
Chairman queried the need to declare interests other than the pecuniary interest and also queried the NALC Code of Conduct recently sent out with amendments.

Cllr Shineton explained, as per her understanding, the pecuniary interests and that the NALC Code of Conduct contained some minor amendments due to guidelines which had been adjusted. The PC had adopted the SC Code of Conduct with effect from 1st July 2012 and this was acceptable as all Councils in Shropshire will be working to this Code.
Cllr Shineton also explained the need for spouses/partners to be included on the Interest forms and any defaults now are criminal offences.

Clerk confirmed that there is to be Code of Conduct training at Castle Hall, Bridgnorth on September 24th at the SALC Area Committee meeting.

Cllr Abbiss declared a pecuniary interest in item 5a planning at Pickthorn Farm.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 23rd July 2012:
It was RESOLVED to accept the minutes as a true record and these were signed by the Chairman.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:

(a)  Clerk’s report:
Brooksmeeting:

Clerk understands from Andy Oliver at SC that work is due to commence on 24th September. The road will be closed for a week and Clerk queried whether access will be available for the school bus in the morning/afternoon and if the road will be open in the evenings. Andy confirmed that the road will open when the men have finished work for the day but has to be closed due to the size of the machinery being used.  The road will be open for the school bus in the mornings.

The road closure will be for 1 week.

Bus Shelter:

As per email circulated permission has been given by the Village Hall Committee to site the bus shelter next to the Strolls notice board. 

A suggestion was also made regarding installing this in the corner of the field next to the Village Hall – land owner happy with this subject to confirmation from the person who rents the land from them. On looking at the field in question the Clerk/Chairman did not think that this would be a suitable location due to the gateway in the field being needed to access the land. It was RESOLVED to proceed with the site next to the Stotty Strolls notice board.

Residents now have to be consulted and Clerk read out a letter drafted for circulation to residents near to the site. It was RESOLVED that this letter is sent and request any comments by 8th September.

Code of Conduct training:

This is due to be held at the SALC Area Committee meeting on 25th September at Castle Hall, Bridgnorth at 7pm.

Yew tree, Burnt Pitt Bank:

Letter sent to Mr Meechem following last month’s meeting.

1st Responders:
Clerk confirmed that she had talked to Anthony Eddies-Davies at OVAC who confirmed that they are still registered 1st Responders although not active at present. The rules were changed and it was required that they provide a rota in advance when they were available. As they are volunteers and run a business this was very difficult but were happy to respond, if requested. There are 2 at the OVAC who are registered and James Griffiths who does ‘log on’ when available mainly during the evenings.
The van and radio have been passed onto the 2 1st Responders at Farlow/Oreton who are active. The OVAC still have a defibrillator and run the courses training people to use this equipment.

It is understood that the rules are being looked at and they will be happy to ‘log on’ as and when available.

Stottesdon Church:

Letter sent to Mr Backhouse re funding request.

(b) Any other matters arising:
Nothing further raised.

5)
Planning applications: 

a)  Erection of a portal framed livestock building – Pickthorn Farm, Chorley (no: 12/02965/FUL.
Cllr Abbiss declared a pecuniary interest as this was at her property. She took no part in discussions and left the room.

After discussions this application was fully supported as the PC has already agreed to support local businesses where possible and this is an important dairy farm business.

Cllr Abbiss was called back into the room.

b) Permissions/refusals:
None received.

c) Any others received after issue of agenda:
No further applications received.

6)
SALC report:
Clerk reported the news regarding Quality Council status – we will have to apply for re-accreditation next year within 3 months of the elections.
Cllr Abbiss confirmed that there was nothing further to add other than the Code of Conduct training in September as previously mentioned.

7)
Shropshire Councillor’s report:
Cllr Shineton reported as follows:

· Oak Farm, Ditton Priors – posted advertising a fun raising event.

· Consultation re: Town and Parish Councils under the Sustainable Communities Act 2007 – whether they should be allowed to submit proposals under this Act. After discussions it was agreed that the Clerk should look into completing this document.
· Elections re: New Police Commissioners – nothing known about any of the candidates and this was raised at SC full Council meeting.

· Project River Rea catchment area and tributaries – Cllr Shineton and Cllr Hamilton-Russell gave details. It is suggested that a survey should be carried out of all the trees along the river bank. A vast majority of trees in our area have been dealt with by John Derricutt

· Shropshire Council has set up a new trading company called IP & E. Cllr. Shineton asked for an opinion should she have the Council Leader Keith Barrow to the next LJC on Oct 23rd or wait until next February. The decision was to have the Keith Barrow to the next LJC in October which she will put in motion. 

· Place Plan meeting October 3rd, Cleobury Mortimer.

8)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments:
Clerk’s fees - £xxx

HMRC - £128.58

Clerk’s expenses - £38.94

RESOLVED that these cheques be paid and Cllrs/Clerk were instructed to sign cheques.

b) Income since last meeting:
Deposit account interest:

c) Bank statement:

RESOLVED that the Chairman signs this.

9)
Bus shelter update:
Dealt with earlier.

10)
Parish matters/problems:
a) Parish problems:
Potholes Stottesdon side of the water splash, Honeysuckle brook.
Sidbury Banks – potholes.

Grass bank in Station road still not cut. Clerk confirmed that she understood that Willowdene had been told not to cut this by the neighbouring landowner. Chairman will speak to landowner regarding this.

Hedge outside Firien Barn, Bagginswood needs cutting back. Clerk confirmed that SC had promised to keep their eye on this.

Speed limit, Chorley – vehicles still speeding down passed the Village Hall. It was RESOLVED to ask SC if this matter could be looked into again.

Ragwort - there appears to be lots of this all over the County. Details of specific areas are required in order for this to be reported to SC. It was suggested that Cllrs look in the parish and notify clerk if they see any and then Willowdene be asked to dig it up and dispose of it.

Litter – especially on the Harcourt road. Clerk confirmed that she had asked Willowdene to do a litterpick in the parish and also cut back any grass on junctions etc. and clear any debris left over from the storms.

Walton Bank hedge needs cutting back.  Clerk was asked to write to the landowner and also notify SC that a letter had been sent and request that they follow it up also.  
Road closure for 29th August for 1 day by Hall Orchard to renew a fire hydrant. It was suggested that SC are asked to look into the problem of the standing water just round the corner from these works whilst the road is closed. 

 Clerk asked Cllr Barratt if work was to be carried out on her land which leads onto Bakehouse Lane. Cllr Barratt confirmed that this will be done as soon as possible.
 b) Parish Watch:
Chairman showed Cllrs a report in the Shropshire Star regarding the costs or rural crime.

Chairman also confirmed that his computer had been hacked but had now been sorted out expertly by Cllr Casswell.

c) Parish Plan update:
Clerk had circulated a document re: housing produced by Cllr Parsons. Cllr Abbiss did not recall receiving this.
It had been agreed to include an item in the next newsletter informing parishioners of the procedures etc. for housing.
An offer had been received from Homepoint to attend a PC meeting – Clerk suggested the Annual Parish meeting. Homepoint have also offered to produce a flyer to send out with the newsletter. It was RESOLVED that Cllr Parsons deals with this.
11)
Correspondence including emails forwarded to Councillors:

Weekly Planning lists

Rural Service Network newsletters

24/7 SALC Bulletin

25/7 Keith Barrow – Leader, Shropshire Council meeting

25/7 SC – Road Closure – Bagginswood 1 day 29th August (to renew fire service hydrant in carriageway)

26/7 SC – Speed management – Chorley will be requested to be considered again.
30/7 SALC Bulletin

1/8 SALC Information

3/8 ALC – Quality Council accreditation

3/8 SC – carriageway repairs – Oreton/Farlow/Stottesdon/Billingsley

6/8 Historic Towns Forum

14/8 Tracey Johnson – Community Chest Panel Vacancy

14/8 David Flanagan – Unlock Democracy

All correspondence noted.

Cllr Shineton pointed out that she had received some concerns regarding the amount of trees being felled at the Chorley Caravan Park and had been invited by Bryan Home to look at the site. After visiting the site Cllr Shineton was reasonably satisfied that this is being controlled/monitored by the Forestry Commission. Some of the trees were ‘suspect’ and therefore it had been suggested that these were removed but some replacements had already been planted. There is to be more felling as electricity lines are running through the trees which could cause problems.
Although it does look very open and exposed they were only ‘self set’ trees. 
Cllr Abbiss pointed out that nominations are being sought by SALC for the Jan Snell Award but it is felt that the PC have not carried out any projects to warrant consideration.

Cllr Abbiss also urged anyone interested in the SALC Ball to apply for the tickets a.s.a.p.

12)
Date of next meeting:

24th September 2012.
Cllrs Barratt, Parson and Shineton gave apologies for this meeting.

It was suggested altering the date but after discussions it was agreed to leave the date as 24th September.

Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris – salary – £xxx

Mrs F Morris – expenses - £38.94

HMRC - £128.58

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.15pm.

Signed:

Chairman




Date:

These minutes were approved at the meeting on 24th September 2012.
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